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Honiton Town Council


Policy Committee


Minutes of the Policy Committee held at the Town Council Offices, New Street, Honiton on the twenty‑ninth day of June 2009

Members present

	St Michael’s Ward
	St Paul’s Ward

	Cllr J J Ayres (observer)
	Cllr R E Coombs

	Cllr A B Boom
	Cllr J P Corke

	Cllr Mrs S A Casson
	Cllr R A Farnham

	Cllr P J Fleming
	Cllr D Foster

	Cllr J B Taylor
	Cllr Mrs V A Howard

	Cllr M J Teare
	

	Cllr V C Whitlock
	


128.
To elect a Chairman of the Committee

Cllr Casson proposed that Cllr Whitlock be elected Chairman of the committee. This was seconded by Cllr Fleming and was carried.

129. 
To elect a Vice Chairman of the Committee

Cllr Corke proposed that Cllr Boom be elected Vice Chairman of the committee. This was seconded by Cllr Farnham and was carried.

130.
Apologies for absence

Apologies had been received from Cllr Ash (P), Cllr McGuire (P), Cllr Morgan (P)

131.   
Declarations of interest in items on the agenda

The following declarations were made:

Cllr Boom – 
Community Complex – Personal

Cllr Farnham ‑ 
Dowell Street – Personal

Cllr Teare – Community Complex – Personal

Cllr Whitlock – Community Complex ‑ Personal

132.  
 To review the Council’s progress on Vision

Cllr Casson proposed that any vision statement for the Council should be the same as previously published in Vision 2030 which had had full input from residents. This was seconded by Cllr Corke and was carried.

The Clerk had circulated a paper outlining the results of the Council’s recent work on priorities and including costing details. Cllr Teare advised that this had been discussed with the surrounding parishes at a recent meeting. It was agreed that this document be adopted as a working document which would be used as a reference and guide for all Council planning.

The Chairman drew attention to the minutes of a recent meeting to discuss marketing that had been held with a variety of partners including the Chamber of Commerce, Tourist Information Centre and East Devon District Council. Progress was being made on some of the actions and the next step would be to put together a small group from the partners to write a marketing plan. This was agreed.

133.
To approve the job description and person specification for a Deputy Clerk

Cllr Fleming proposed that the job description and person specification be approved and the Clerk be instructed to start recruitment. This was seconded by Cllr Corke and was carried.
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134.
To approve expenditure relating to the Town Council building

The Clerk advised that the new proposal replaced the previously agreed extension to the assistant clerks’ office and would result in a cost saving. It would give the facility of a working area for the public and for councillors within the main hall, which could also be used as additional working space for the office staff. 

Cllr Howard proposed

a)
The repainting of the Town Council hall and lobby, in line with lease requirements, at a cost of £1200

b)
The replacement of notice boards in the Town Council lobby at a cost of £200

c)
A budget of maximum £2500 to create an information and working area for Councillors and the public

This was seconded by Cllr Farnham and was carried.

135.
To decide on priorities for an outline bid to AONB Making It Local funding

The Chairman reminded Members that this related to European funding that had been secured by the two AONBs working together and that the relevant area included Honiton. 

Following discussion it was agreed that the Clerk should meet with the AONB officer to discuss proposals including

· Marketing and promotion of the town and surrounding villages

· Professional advice for marketing

· Improvements to the street market

136.
To agree further ways to work closely with District and County Ward Members

The Chairman advised that this item had been requested by Cllr Halse, who was not present, and would therefore be deferred to another meeting. Members felt that relationships with both District and County were improving and the Clerk was instructed to put details of ward members for both councils on the handout giving details of the Town Council. 

137.
To approve the signing of the Memorandum of Understanding with East Devon District Council regarding the project management of the Community Complex
The Clerk had circulated copies of the Memorandum of Understanding. Cllr Boom proposed that the Clerk be authorised to sign this on behalf of the Council. This was seconded by Cllr Casson and was carried. 

138.
To resolve the development of Dowell Street corner

The Council considered designs submitted by pupils at Honiton Primary School and also by a member of the public following press coverage. 

Members felt that the children’s drawings should be used but were not suitable for Dowell Street corner and that an alternative site should be identified. The Clerk was instructed to arrange for a letter of thanks and individual certificates to be sent to the school. 

The design submitted by a member of the public was felt to be very appropriate and the Clerk was instructed to follow this up and draw up a proposal for the Council.

139.
To approve the criteria for the new sports awards

The Council reviewed possible criteria for the new sports awards being presented in memory of Cllr Chris Tratt. It was decided that the criteria would be reviewed each year. Cllr Teare proposed that that this year the award should be for an “unsung hero” nominated by young people. A small award would be given to the successful coach/manager and the rest of the funding given to the group concerned. This was seconded by Cllr Farnham and was carried. The Clerk would circulate details at the same time as the annual grants.

140.
To review options regarding the Town Council’s red phone box, currently at Joslin Road

Following discussion, Cllr Teare proposed that, given the current economic climate and the costs involved to move it, the phone box should be refurbished and left in sit with an 
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explanatory plaque next to it. The situation should be reviewed at a later date. This was seconded by Cllr Coombs and was carried.

Cllr Howard left the meeting

141.
To approve the maintenance contract with Stirling Communications for the town’s CCTv equipment at £2,500 for 2009/10

The Clerk advised that this was an increase of £500 from the previous year but that the number of cameras had doubled. Cllr Teare proposed that the contract be approved. This was seconded by Cllr Farnham and was carried.

142.
To agree the Town Council Community Engagement Strategy for recommendation to the Town Council meeting on 13 July

Members agreed that, subject to the vision being changed in line with Vision 2030, this document should be recommended to the Town Council as part of the Council’s fulfilment of criteria for the Power of Wellbeing.

143.  
Welcome to New Councillor
The Chairman welcomed Mrs Susan Groves as an observer to the committee meeting for the evening and introduced her to Members as the Councillor-elect for St Paul’s ward.

144.
The Chair closed the meeting at 8.20pm. 
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